
From: Bollig, Jerome
To: Lane, Roger
Subject: Fw: ASPHALT PLANT
Date: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 5:54:38 PM

From: Brandon Arndt <brandonjarndt@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 9:53 AM
To: Bollig, Jerome
Subject: ASPHALT PLANT
 

CAUTION: External Email - Beware of unknown links and attachments. Contact
Helpdesk at 266-4440 if unsure

Jerry,
My name is Brandon Arndt and I am a resident of the Marcie Drive neighborhood in Brooklyn,
Wisconsin. Our backyards are adjacent to the Payne and Dolan quarry pit.  This location is
conveniently part of the Town of Oregon, and to its furthest south corner.  There is a proposal
to pass an asphalt plant at this location at the Dane county meeting on 12/22.  
My neighbors and myself are greatly concerned that the new arrival of an asphalt plant will
have detrimental effects to the health and well being of our neighborhood and the Village of
Brooklyn.  
At one time, Brooklyn was a lively little town, as I have heard from my parents and
grandparents who have also spent their entire lives in this community. I see so much potential
in this place but having an asphalt plant in close proximity might not allow for growth. This
Marcie/Cedar/Pine neighborhood has had an increase in property value over the last few
years. I am afraid of what a new "stinky" asphalt plant will have on home value and then
resale. With the new plant will also come even more noise and air pollution. In my own
research of asphalt plants, I have found there to be an increased risk of cancer due to its
production. 
Brooklyn elementary is a prized school within a great school district. The new plant will be
within a mile of the school.  The neighborhood next to the plant is home to dozens and dozens
of school aged children and young families. I plead for you to give consideration to not only
the future businesses in Brooklyn but also to the health of the people that live and play within
such close proximity. 
Help us keep this neighborhood filled with the laughter of playing children and the smells of
backyard barbecue. 
Thank you 
-- 

mailto:Bollig.Jerry@countyofdane.com
mailto:lane.roger@countyofdane.com
tel:266-4440


Brandon Arndt RN, BSN 



From: Dan Baker
To: Lane, Roger; Bollig, Jerome; Doolan, Michele; Smith, Sarah; Peters, Steven; Kiefer, Timothy
Subject: About the Conditional Use Permit for an Asphalt Plant in Brooklyn, WI
Date: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 3:14:14 PM

CAUTION: External Email - Beware of unknown links and attachments. Contact
Helpdesk at 266-4440 if unsure

Hello,

I live at 489 Union Rd, Brooklyn, WI, together with my wife and our 1 year and 3 year old
sons. We have just learned there is a request for a conditional use permit to allow a portable
asphalt plant to operate a mile and half southeast of us, right next to the town of Brooklyn, and
we are very concerned.

The EPA clearly states asphalt fumes are toxic. They have been known to cause cancer,
central nervous system problems, liver damage, respiratory problems, and skin irritation. It is
especially concerning that there are schools and daycares within walking distance of these
health hazards. 

Beyond health hazards, there is a known loss of property value up to 56%.

Clearly this would be unacceptable to be so close to a community. It would greatly degrade
the health and quality of life of our family and community.

Please consider the negative impacts this plant could have for our community and deny the
conditional use permit.

We will be attending the public hearing next week as well

Sincerely,
Daniel Baker & Carly Kurth

mailto:danielryanbaker@gmail.com
mailto:lane.roger@countyofdane.com
mailto:Bollig.Jerry@countyofdane.com
mailto:Doolan.Michele@countyofdane.com
mailto:Smith.Sarah@countyofdane.com
mailto:Peters.Steven@countyofdane.com
mailto:Kiefer.Timothy@countyofdane.com


From: Ginger Benz
To: Lane, Roger
Subject: Fwd: Payn & Dolan Hot Mix Asphalt Plant Opposition
Date: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 2:59:23 PM

CAUTION: External Email - Beware of unknown links and attachments. Contact
Helpdesk at 266-4440 if unsure

Please see below

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Ginger Benz <gingerbenz@gmail.com>
Date: Tue, Dec 15, 2020 at 2:58 PM
Subject: Payn & Dolan Hot Mix Asphalt Plant Opposition
To: <bollig.jerry@countyofdane.com>, <doolan.michele@countyofdane.com>,
<smith.sarah@countyofdane.com>, <peters.steven@countyofdane.com>,
<kiefer.timothy@countyofdane.com>

I write in opposition of the proposed Payn & Dolan Hot Mix Asphalt Plant.  It concerns me 
that the survey only requests comments from the Brooklyn residents, which is actually 
located in the Village of Oregon. The proposed plant is only 2.5 miles from my home which 
I just purchased 6 months ago at a significant value and with very high taxes.  The proposed 
plan will adverse impacts on property values and health for residents living near asphalt 
plants, documented losses of up to 56 percent because of the presence of a nearby asphalt 
plant.

In addition, there are health concerns.  Asphalt plants release millions of pounds of 
chemicals to the air, including many Cancer-causing toxic air pollutants such as arsenic, 
benzene, formaldehyde and cadmium. Exposure to these toxics may cause cancer, central 
nervous system problems, liver damage, respiratory problems and skin irritation. 
The proposed location is absolutely the worst for the community, due to many houses 
including a day care center are within less than a block. 

Thank you, 
Ginger Benz
4795 Eisenhower St.
Oregon, WI 53575
gingerbenz@gmail.com

mailto:gingerbenz@gmail.com
mailto:lane.roger@countyofdane.com
mailto:gingerbenz@gmail.com
mailto:bollig.jerry@countyofdane.com
mailto:doolan.michele@countyofdane.com
mailto:smith.sarah@countyofdane.com
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mailto:kiefer.timothy@countyofdane.com
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December 14, 2020 

To: Roger Lane, Zoning Administrator, Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee 

Reference: Response to Conditional Use Permit # 2510 Town of Oregon, Dane County by Wingra Real 

Estate LLC at 157 County Highway MM, for a Hot-mix asphalt plant 

 

We are writing as a resident of the area adjacent to the Oregon Aggregate Site, on Bramble Lane.  We 

moved to the neighborhood 1 ½ years ago to our retirement home in the country with wooded lands 

and farmland surrounding our property. As we settled in, we noticed railway cars parked on the tracks 

running north/south between Brooklyn and Oregon with the HazMat sign #1275 on each car.  The 

signage indicated the chemical Propionaldehyde (a flammable liquid) and later understood by asking our 

neighbors that there is a ‘gravel pit’ to the south of our properties using this chemical for ‘fracking’.   

We have since observed the quarry, the mountains of material being excavated and had also been 

startled by the explosive-like noises throughout that summer and this one.  The equipment in the quarry 

is non-stop noise throughout the summer months and the dust or silica is constantly in the air, blowing 

into the house via the screens and sticking to all our windows.  The extra dust is definitely affecting my 

asthma related symptoms as well as the quality of life both outside and inside the house. 

We are opposed to the addition of a hot-mix asphalt plant at the quarry site for the following reasons: 

1) There are 3 neighborhoods adjacent to the quarry property: Bramble Lane, Country 

Meadows and the north side of Brooklyn that will be affected by the asphalt production. 

Regardless of meeting FDA standards, People living nearby are still exposed to cancer 

causing substances which can cause long term health consequences (arsenic, benzene, 

formaldehyde, arsenic and cadmium). These substances and other particulate matter can 

affect the central nervous system, liver and cause respiratory problems.  Currently there 

isn’t an OSHA standard for asphalt fumes thus possible affecting all who work within the 

asphalt production. (Blue Ridge Environmental Defense League).  The quarry produces 

aggregate dust into the air and the hot asphalt production will additionally have toxic 

emissions and organic compounds (PAHs) even with fabric filters in the dryers at the plant. 

2) It is not just the plant that is a concern, but the additional traffic required to move the 

product to other sites.  As the product is loaded and transported, it continually emits dust 

and other toxic chemicals into the air (hydrocarbons and fumes) which will affect not only 

the above mentioned neighborhoods, but all areas the vehicles travel through.  

3) There is the potential also for the asphalt plant to potentially pollute the ground water 

which again could affect all residential properties surrounding this site.  A majority of home 

owners have private or shared wells and any contamination of the ground water would 

affect the water from our wells to our homes. 

4) Blue Ridge Environmental Defense League has studied the impact of asphalt plants on health 

for residents and the adverse impact on property values. Property values could have up to a 



56% decrease due to the presence of a new asphalt plant. Residents could experience more 

frequent health problems: headaches, high blood pressure, sinus problems, and shortness 

of breath. 

5) According to the Comprehensive Town Plan, the following have been identified as important 

for consideration:  

a. quality of life “rural lifestyle with amenities of an urbanized area”; not synonymous 

with hot asphalt plant  

b. Land use planning-storm water/ground water protection; this plant would not 

protect water 

c. Outdoor recreation; this plant may discourage outdoor recreation (many cyclists 

travel on Union adjacent to this area, walkers enjoy the railway corridor for 

example)  

d. Urban forestry-long term affects on the wooded areas north of this site (We and 

others in our subdivision are currently involved in woodland restoration of our 

properties. Our efforts (both financial and physical) are intended to improve and 

return the woodlands to its natural habitat and provide a healthy environment for 

human and wildlife.) 

e. Encourage intergovernmental cooperation (Village of Brooklyn is adjacent to 157 

County Highway MM) and should be part of the discussion. 

 

We are opposed to any further development of the Oregon Aggregate Site towards a portable asphalt 

plant and are opposed to the Conditional Use Permit #2510. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Linda Besser and Sandy Theune 

405 Bramble Lane 

Brooklyn, WI  53521 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



From: lfbinger@frontier.com
To: Lane, Roger
Subject: Petition CUP 2510
Date: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 2:54:43 PM

CAUTION: External Email - Beware of unknown links and attachments. Contact Helpdesk at 266-4440 if unsure

 
 
December 15, 2020
REASON:                                                                                                                                                                                                         
    Response to Petition CUP 2510 by Wingra Real Estate LLC at 157 County Highway MM in Dane County.
 
    We, LeRoy Binger and Fern Binger are writing as residents (property owners) on Tony Lane in response to Conditional Use Permit
#2510, Town of Oregon, Dane County by Wingra Real Estate LLC at 157 County Highway MM for a Hot-mix asphalt plant. We are
opposed to the addition of this hot-mix plant at the quarry site.  
        The noise and excessive dust are problems now but we are also concerned about the potential health issues for toxic emissions
into the air and potential pollution of wells and ground water.  This would impact the woodland restoration of our property and reduce
it’s value.  We have planted many thousands of trees during our living at our present address.  The quality of the quiet rural lifestyle,
we now experience, would be lessened.  We have lived here for fifty one years & are concerned for the reasons stated above.
 
    Sincerely,
 
    LeRoy Binger & Fern Binger
    4950 Tony Lane
    Brooklyn, WI 53521
       

mailto:lfbinger@frontier.com
mailto:lane.roger@countyofdane.com
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Lane, Roger

From: Judi Way <mjwjmw@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, December 17, 2020 2:57 PM
To: Lane, Roger
Subject: Responseto Conditional Use Permit #2510 Town of Oregon, Dane County by Wingra 

Real Estate LLCat 157 County Highway MM, for a Hot-mix asphalt plant

CAUTION: External Email - Beware of unknown links and attachments. Contact Helpdesk at 266-
4440 if unsure  

 

December 16, 2020 

 

To: Roger Lane, Zoning Administrator, Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee 

Reference: Response to Conditional Use Permit #2510 Town of Oregon, Dane County by Wingra Real Estate 
LLC at 157 County Highway MM, for a Hot-mix asphalt plant 

I hope I'm not too late to express my feeling regarding the above referenced proposal. I'm recovering from the 
COVID Virus and today was the first day I felt up to responding to this proposal.. 

Let me begin by saying in 1986 I moved into my home at 4901 Tony Lane, Brooklyn, WI. I was thrilled to live 
in the county on several acres surrounded by farmland. For years I enjoyed the tranquility, peace and quiet of 
living here. Unfortunately, as the years past this has changed and all but disappeared. 

The railroad tracks not far from my property once were not in use. Now there are railway cars parked on the 
tracks running north/south between Brooklyn and Oregon with the HazMat sign #1275 on each car. The signage 
indicates the chemical Propionaldehyde (a flammable liquid) is aboard. This chemical is used for fracking by 
the gravel pit to the south of my property.  The chemical could have the potential to make my health issues 
worse. 

The above mentioned gravel pit at one time was inactive but not anymore. All summer I'm disturbed by 
explosive like noise that makes it uncomfortable to be outside or have the windows open in my home, In 
addition, the explosive noise has had a negative effect on the birds, deer and other wildlife that once frequented 
my property and surrounding area. 

I'm also concerned there is the potential for the asphalt plant to pollute the groundwater. As I have a private 
well any contamination of the groundwater would affect the water from my well. 

In addition, it is my understanding the Blue Ridge Environmental Defense League has studied the impact of 
asphalt plants on health for residents and the adverse impact on property values. Property values could have up 
to a 56% decrease due to the presence of a new asphalt plant. Residents could experience more frequent health 
problems, headaches, high blood pressure, sinus problems, and shortness of breath. 
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Therefore, I'm opposed to any further development of the Oregon Aggregate Site towards a portable asphalt 
plant and am opposed to the Conditional Use Permit #2510. I would appreciate it if you would let me know you 
have received this email and have forwarded it onto the ZLR Committee. 

Thank you for your time. 

 

Thomas G. Boland 

4901 Tony Lane 

Brooklyn, WI 53521 



From: Rochelle Boucher
To: Lane, Roger
Subject: Hot-mix asphalt plant @157 County Highway MM
Date: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 11:14:25 AM

CAUTION: External Email - Beware of unknown links and attachments. Contact
Helpdesk at 266-4440 if unsure

To Roger Lane, Zoning Administrator, Dane County Zoning and Land Regulations Committee
 
As residents of 411 Bramble Lane, property directly to the North of where the asphalt plant is to be
located, we are very much opposed to the proposed asphalt plant.
We have lived here for almost forty years and feel our quality of life has been affected by the
opening of the quarry. Although it has been improved from the first year of existence, there is still
constant noise and dust in the air during the summer.  Not to mention that our beautiful rural
Wisconsin landscape has been ruined. We already have this nuisance, why compound it by adding an
asphalt plant?  We are mystified as to why it should be located in such close proximity to so many
homes , not only our neighborhood, but homes on Union Road and the whole village of Brooklyn.
We are in opposition for the following reasons:

1. More noise
2. More dust and toxic emissions into the air.  The toxic emissions are especially worrisome as

they may be hazardous to health.
3. There is the potential for our ground water to be affected.
4. Potential loss of property value.

Thank you for taking our concerns into consideration.
 
 
Sincerely,
Theodore and Rochelle Boucher
411 Bramble Ln.
Brooklyn, WI 53521
 
                                                         
 
 
 

mailto:boucher@litewire.net
mailto:lane.roger@countyofdane.com


From: Susan Carter
To: Mary Ferris Ruble
Cc: Bollig, Jerome; doolan.michelle@countyofdane.com; Kiefer, Timothy; Lane, Roger; Peters, Steven; Smith, Sarah
Subject: Re: Payne an Dolan Application for a Hot Mix Asphalt Plant in the Town of Oregon
Date: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 6:28:17 PM

CAUTION: External Email - Beware of unknown links and attachments. Contact
Helpdesk at 266-4440 if unsure

We also write in opposition to the Payne and Dolan request to locate adjacent to Brooklyn for
the same reasons expressed below in the letter from Mary and Ron Ruble.  Please deny this
application.

Sue Carter and Bernie Clousing 
413 Pine Street
Brooklyn WI 53521
608-220-9508
Brclousing@gmail.com

On Tue, Dec 15, 2020 at 5:38 PM Mary Ferris Ruble <mkruble@gmail.com> wrote:
I am writing to express opposition to the Payne and Dolan request to locate a hot mix asphalt
plant in the Town of Oregon, adjacent to the Village of Brooklyn and near our property.
This application poses several major concerns for my husband and myself.

We are already tolerating the occasionally loud noises, heavy dust and truck traffic from the
Payne and Dolan gravel operation in that same area. We believe that the addition of the hot
mix asphalt plant will result in additional noise and truck traffic on Hwy MM in our area. In
addition, we anticipate unpleasant odors from this plant. All of this has a negative impact on
our property values , though it doesn't seem to have resulted in a reduction in the property
taxes that we must pay. 

The proposed location is too close to developed property, and should be rejected by county
board members. Let them find a location further out in the undeveloped countryside, rather
than so close to our neighborhood! 

I must also add that we are somewhat irritated that the county meeting has been scheduled
for a date so close to the Christmas holiday.

Please reject the Payne and Dolan application. 

Mary and Ron Ruble
415 Pine St
Brooklyn WI  53521
608-692-1010
mkruble@gmail.com

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:susan4221@gmail.com
mailto:mkruble@gmail.com
mailto:Bollig.Jerry@countyofdane.com
mailto:doolan.michelle@countyofdane.com
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mailto:Smith.Sarah@countyofdane.com
mailto:Brclousing@gmail.com
mailto:mkruble@gmail.com
mailto:mkruble@gmail.com


To Roger Lane,                                                                                             12-7-2020 

To Dane County Zoning, 

In regards to Wingra Real Estate and Payne & Dolan, Inc. CUP # 2510 request for 
operating a temporary Asphalt Plant at the Oregon, WI. Site. 

I am Jim Dorn. My wife Gloria and I have lived and owned our home at 254 
County Road MM, Brooklyn, WI. 53521 for the past 37 years. It is located on the 
East side of Hwy MM across from the Pit. I have appreciated the way Payne & 
Dolan have been operating this Pit. The Brim seems to be high enough to 
eliminate a lot of the sound and dust. They keep the brim mowed and planted 
trees on it. I thank them for that. Also before COVID they always had a yearly very 
nice open house for us neighbors and updates on what they were doing.   

On the Map that was sent for the Asphalt Plant it does not show where this is 
going to be located at this site. It’s a big area there.  Also I do NOT like the 
5:00AM start up time. 6:00AM would be better. I also am not sure how they will 
keep the noise level down??  

What about the Smell that would come from making the Asphalt?? I do not want 
to smell Hot Asphalt all day long. 

What will this do to the Ground Water over time also?? 

How many years do they plan on having this Plant there?? 

With these above questions and request that I do not have answers for. 

I do NOT want the Asphalt Plant there. 

Way back when they requested to open the Site for extraction there was no 
mention of an Asphalt producing Plant. 

I will try to attend and listen to the Dec.22 meeting. But I have not had much luck 
getting the Zoom app to work for me. 

I would appreciate a call or email reply from someone about my concerns. 



Thank you, 

Jim Dorn 

254 Hwy MM 

Brooklyn, WI. 53521 

Phone = 608-455-4981 

Email = jimdorn254@gmail.com 

 

 



December 15, 2020 
 
To:  Jerry Bollig, Chairperson 
 
Re:  Response to Conditional Use Permit #2510 Town of Oregon, Dane County by Wingra Real Estate LLC 
at 157 County Highway MM, for a Hot-mix asphalt plant 
 
We are writing in opposition to further development of the Oregon Aggregate Site towards a portable 
asphalt plant and Conditional Use Permit #2510.  We purchased a property on Bramble Lane ten years 
ago that is adjacent to the Oregon Aggregate Site.  It was the wooded lot, the adjacent farm fields and 
quiet neighborhood that attracted us to this area and this home.  Several years ago when the operation 
at quarry expanded, the quiet we had so enjoyed was shattered.  The quiet has been replaced by the 
incessant hum of heavy equipment and the daily explosive blasting.  The dust and silica that is constantly 
in the air makes its way into our home and is impacting our respiratory health.   
 
We are concerned with the health hazards that we will be exposed to if the quarry adds hot-mix asphalt 
to their operations.  The exposure to substances such as, arsenic, benzene, formaldehyde and cadmium 
has been shown to cause cancer.  In addition to cancer, these substances can impact the central nervous 
system and cause liver and respiratory problems.  There is the potential for the asphalt plant to pollute 
the ground water.  As private well owners, this additional potential for health hazard is concerning.  A 
study by Blue Ridge Environmental Defense League indicated that residents living near asphalt plants 
experience more frequent health problems such as, headaches, high blood pressure, sinus problems and 
shortness of breath.  
 
Additionally, we are concerned with the impact the expanded operation would have on our property 
values.  The Blue Ridge Environmental Defense League shared in a study that an asphalt plant has an 
adverse impact on property values, potentially reducing values by up to 56%.   
 
We are fiercely opposed to the any further development of the Oregon Aggregate Site towards a 
portable asphalt plant.  We are opposed to the Conditional Use Permit #2510. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
David and Aimee Dorn 
403 Bramble Lane 
Brooklyn, WI 53521 



From: Bollig, Jerome
To: Lane, Roger
Subject: Fw: Asphalt Plant
Date: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 5:50:21 PM

From: Karley Eggers <karleyeggers@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 2:14 PM
To: Bollig, Jerome
Subject: Asphalt Plant
 

CAUTION: External Email - Beware of unknown links and attachments. Contact
Helpdesk at 266-4440 if unsure

Mr. Bollig,
My name is Karley Eggers and I am a resident of the Marcie/Cedar/Pine neighborhood in
Brooklyn, Wisconsin. My fiancé and I moved to Brooklyn in order to be close to his family and
have access to a great school district, not to live next to an odorous asphalt plant. 
The current quarry pit already produces a noticeable amount of noise and I am concerned
about not only the increase in noise pollution but also the air pollution that will come with it. 
The new asphalt plant will be a mile from Brooklyn Elementary school and mere hundreds of
yards away from a neighborhood filled with young families and their children. 
This new plant will have a profound effect on Brooklyn business, existing and future.  And not
to mention the property value in our quaint little neighborhood. 
Please advocate for the health of the community members in Brooklyn. 
Vote no to the new asphalt plant. 
Thank you 
Karley Eggers

mailto:Bollig.Jerry@countyofdane.com
mailto:lane.roger@countyofdane.com
tel:266-4440


December 14, 2020 

To: Roger Lane, Zoning Administrator, Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee 

Regarding: Notice of Public Hearing Conditional Use Permit #2510 Town of Oregon 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

We are writing to express written opposition to the Zoning Permit that would allow a Hot-mix asphalt 

plant near our neighborhood. We live north of the proposed site and already have experienced many 

negative effects from the last expansion of the quarry towards our house. 

When we moved to our neighborhood, we wanted to raise our family in a quiet, rural setting. However, 

with the addition of the gravel quarry expansion (and now proposed hot-mix asphalt plant), we have 

had to deal with a significant increase in noise pollution, quarry aggregate dust, along with other 

potential pollutants that come out of a quarry.  

We are very concerned about the level of chemicals that would be associated with a hot-mix asphalt 

plant and the proximity to our neighborhood.  

Other negative effects include: the possibility of increased noise and smells from the plant, 

home/property devaluation, the length of the permit, quality of life (both indoors and out), land use 

planning (storm water/ground water protections), outdoor recreational impacts, long term affects to 

our property, and the encroachment on our neighborhood. 

Please reject this permit!!! 

 

Sincerely, 

Ryan and Kimberly Finnessy 

423 Bramble Lane 

Brooklyn, WI 53521 



To whom it may concern, 

 

I am writing in concern of Hot-mix asphalt plant off of Highway MM. 

First of all the truck traffic past my house it terrible as it is, without hauling asaphalt 

Out of the pit. What about air quality, the cancer causing crap in the air, the property  

Value going down? The smell of tar (who wants that)?  

With the sand pit there our vehicles are covered with sand, the dust in the house is horrible. The noise  

And dust we can’t enjoy the windows open . The list goes on.  

 Please reconsider all of this nonsense. 

 

Than you, 

 

Dean Meister 

260 CTH MM (right across the road) 

Brooklyn wi 53521 

 



From: Bollig, Jerome
To: Lane, Roger
Subject: Fw: Payne and Dolan proposal for a Hot Mix Asphalt Plant in the Town of Oregon
Date: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 8:07:10 AM

From: Bollig, Jerome
Sent: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 8:06 AM
To: Amy Mihm
Subject: Re: Payne and Dolan proposal for a Hot Mix Asphalt Plant in the Town of Oregon
 
Thanks for your input, Amy. Please register to speak at the meeting next Tuesday. Your
opinions matter. Call 266-9078. Jerry

From: Amy Mihm <runtobreathe12@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 7:53:44 AM
To: Bollig, Jerome; Smith, Sarah; Peters, Steven; Kiefer, Timothy;
doolan.michelle@countyofdane.com; Lane, Roger
Cc: Jake Mihm
Subject: Payne and Dolan proposal for a Hot Mix Asphalt Plant in the Town of Oregon
 

CAUTION: External Email - Beware of unknown links and attachments. Contact
Helpdesk at 266-4440 if unsure

Subject: Payne and Dolan proposal for a Hot Mix Asphalt Plant in
the Town of Oregon

﻿We are writing to express opposition to the Payne and Dolan request
to locate a hot mix asphalt plant in the Town of Oregon, adjacent to
the Village of Brooklyn and near our property. This application poses
several major concerns for my family and my community

We are already tolerating the occasionally loud noises, heavy dust
and truck traffic from the Payne and Dolan gravel operation in that
same area. We believe that the addition of the hot mix asphalt plant
will result in additional noise pollution, air pollution and heavy
machinery traffic in our area.
All of this has the potential for a negative impact on our property

mailto:Bollig.Jerry@countyofdane.com
mailto:lane.roger@countyofdane.com
tel:266-9078
tel:266-4440


values, though it doesn't seem to have resulted in a reduction in the
property taxes that we must pay. 

The proposed location is too close to developed property, and should
be rejected by county board members. 

We request that you please reject the Payne and Dolan
application. 

Amy and Jake Mihm
420 Pine Street
Brooklyn WI  53521
608-712-9722

tel:712-9722


December 15, 2020 

To: Roger Lane, Zoning Administrator, Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee 

Reference: Response to Conditional Use Permit # 2510 Town of Oregon, Dane County by Wingra Real 
Estate LLC at 157 County Highway MM, for a Hot-mix asphalt plant 

 
We are writing as residents of 417 Bramble Lane which is north of the Payne and Dolan aggregate site. 
My wife and I have lived here for 37 years. We are here because of the quality of life that is offered. This 
has changed drastically with the addition of a largescale landscape maintenance company and the Payne 
and Dolan site. Our spring, summer and fall months are filled with construction noise. Backup beeping, 
cranes and bulldozers.   Now mountains of aggregate material sit waiting for winds to carry silica across 
the area and into our homes. We can see clouds of sandy dust on windy days which is definitely 
affecting my wife’s summer allergies, and our quality of life both outside and inside the house. 

Payne and Dolan have claimed to have gotten no complaints.  I personally called the Wisconsin 
Department of Natural Resources many times to report the blowing sand coming from the site.  No 
response. We have asked P&D to plant more barriers of plants to obscure the view, which they did. 
The deer population completely destroyed the new plants, and they were never replaced.   
Now Payne & Dolan are claiming that screening berms of trees, which do not exist, will protect us from 
even worse new asphalt plant noise, smell and pollution that will be generated.  
 
Payne&Doyle Permit #2510 states: “The proposed portable asphalt plant will be held to the same 
standards of public health, safety, comfort and general welfare to ensure that the Town of Oregon and 
Dane County are not negatively affected by the proposed plant.  The perimeter screening berms and 
lower elevation of the operations area currently shield vision of the crushing, washing, and load out 
areas and they will help do the same for the asphalt plant.” 
 
Our ground is at danger with chemicals being used in their operations and now you would like us to 
embrace an asphalt plant. This is unacceptable.  I would presume Hwy.MM would be a major truck 
corridor. More usage and damage that would have to be repaired using taxpayer funds.  
My wife and I are both in our 70s. I have malignant melanoma of the lung. We do not need more 
assaults on our health. We do not need more assaults on our environment. Quality of life. 
 
We are opposed to any further development of the Oregon Aggregate towards a portable asphalt plant 
and are opposed to the Conditional Use Permit #2510. 
 
Sincerely and respectfully, 
 
Gene l Prigge and Kathleen S Prigge 
417 Bramble Lane 
Brooklyn, WI 53521 
 
 
 

 



We also are opposed to the addition of a hot-mix asphalt plant at the quarry site for the following 
reasons: 

1) There are 3 neighborhoods adjacent to the quarry property: Bramble Lane, Country 
Meadows and the north side of Brooklyn that will be affected by the asphalt production. 
Regardless of meeting FDA standards, People living nearby are still exposed to cancer 
causing substances which can cause long term health consequences (arsenic, benzene, 
formaldehyde, arsenic and cadmium). These substances and other particulate matter can 
affect the central nervous system, liver and cause respiratory problems.  Currently there 
isn’t an OSHA standard for asphalt fumes thus possible affecting all who work within the 
asphalt production. (Blue Ridge Environmental Defense League).  The quarry produces 
aggregate dust into the air and the hot asphalt production will additionally have toxic 
emissions and organic compounds (PAHs) even with fabric filters in the dryers at the plant. 

2) It is not just the plant that is a concern, but the additional traffic required to move the 
product to other sites.  As the product is loaded and transported, it continually emits dust 
and other toxic chemicals into the air (hydrocarbons and fumes) which will affect not only 
the above-mentioned neighborhoods, but all areas the vehicles travel through.  

3) There is the potential also for the asphalt plant to potentially pollute the ground water 
which again could affect all residential properties surrounding this site.  A majority of home 
owners have private or shared wells and any contamination of the ground water would 
affect the water from our wells to our homes. 

4) Blue Ridge Environmental Defense League has studied the impact of asphalt plants on health 
for residents and the adverse impact on property values. Property values could have up to a 
56% decrease due to the presence of a new asphalt plant. Residents could experience more 
frequent health problems: headaches, high blood pressure, sinus problems, and shortness 
of breath. 

5) According to the Comprehensive Town Plan, the following have been identified as important 
for consideration:  

a. quality of life “rural lifestyle with amenities of an urbanized area”; not synonymous 
with hot asphalt plant  

b. Land use planning-storm water/ground water protection; this plant would not 
protect water 

c. Outdoor recreation; this plant may discourage outdoor recreation (many cyclists 
travel on Union adjacent to this area, walkers enjoy the railway corridor for 
example)  

d. Urban forestry-long term affects on the wooded areas north of this site (We and 
others in our subdivision are currently involved in woodland restoration of our 
properties. Our efforts (both financial and physical) are intended to improve and 
return the woodlands to its natural habitat and provide a healthy environment for 
human and wildlife.) 

e. Encourage intergovernmental cooperation (Village of Brooklyn is adjacent to 157 
County Highway MM) and should be part of the discussion. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



From: Mary Ferris Ruble
To: Bollig, Jerome; Smith, Sarah; Peters, Steven; Kiefer, Timothy; doolan.michelle@countyofdane.com
Cc: Lane, Roger
Subject: Payne an Dolan Application for a Hot Mix Asphalt Plant in the Town of Oregon
Date: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 5:38:13 PM

CAUTION: External Email - Beware of unknown links and attachments. Contact Helpdesk at 266-4440 if unsure

I am writing to express opposition to the Payne and Dolan request to locate a hot mix asphalt plant in the Town of
Oregon, adjacent to the Village of Brooklyn and near our property. This application poses several major concerns
for my husband and myself.

We are already tolerating the occasionally loud noises, heavy dust and truck traffic from the Payne and Dolan gravel
operation in that same area. We believe that the addition of the hot mix asphalt plant will result in additional noise
and truck traffic on Hwy MM in our area. In addition, we anticipate unpleasant odors from this plant. All of this has
a negative impact on our property values , though it doesn't seem to have resulted in a reduction in the property
taxes that we must pay.

The proposed location is too close to developed property, and should be rejected by county board members. Let
them find a location further out in the undeveloped countryside, rather than so close to our neighborhood!

I must also add that we are somewhat irritated that the county meeting has been scheduled for a date so close to the
Christmas holiday.

Please reject the Payne and Dolan application.

Mary and Ron Ruble
415 Pine St
Brooklyn WI  53521
608-692-1010
mkruble@gmail.com

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:mkruble@gmail.com
mailto:Bollig.Jerry@countyofdane.com
mailto:Smith.Sarah@countyofdane.com
mailto:Peters.Steven@countyofdane.com
mailto:Kiefer.Timothy@countyofdane.com
mailto:doolan.michelle@countyofdane.com
mailto:lane.roger@countyofdane.com


From: daleseidel@charter.net
To: Lane, Roger
Cc: "oregonobserver@wcinet.com"
Subject: Brooklyn asphalt plant
Date: Monday, December 14, 2020 4:57:23 PM

CAUTION: External Email - Beware of unknown links and attachments. Contact
Helpdesk at 266-4440 if unsure

I oppose the rezoning of land in the township of Oregon for the an
asphalt plant. _
 I moved to out of to the Town of Rutland 40 years ago
to enjoy the fresh air, quite and lack of congestion. Rezoning in
this area for the profit of a few investors profit will deprive long
term residents of their quality of life and lower their property
values._  _
Will the Brooklyn Elementary School need to cancel outdoor
recess whenever there is a North Wind do to the toxic fumes?_

Dane County Zoning will have a public hearing in the dark of night on December 22 at 6:30
PM to discuss this proposal.

mailto:daleseidel@charter.net
mailto:lane.roger@countyofdane.com
mailto:oregonobserver@wcinet.com


Petition: CUP 2510                                                                              December 14, 2020 

Oregon / Section 36 

Reason: Hot-mix asphalt plant 

Roger Lane 

Zoning Administrator 

 

I received this noticed CUP2510 about a Hot-mix asphalt plant in 157 County Highway 

MM. I would like to elevate my concern due to several reasons; 

HEALTH: Asphalt plants release millions of pounds of chemicals to the air, including 

many Cancer-causing toxic air pollutants such as arsenic, benzene, formaldehyde and 

cadmium. Exposure to these toxics may cause cancer, central nervous system problems, 

liver damage, respiratory problems and skin irritation. 

The proposed location is absolutely the worst for the community, due to many houses 

including a day care center are within less than a block. 

PORPERTY VALUE: A study on the adverse impacts on property values and health for 

residents living near asphalt plants, documented losses of up to 56 percent because of 

the presence of a nearby asphalt plant. 

I hope you consider these observations for the health of the community and the 

environment. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Melvy Villa Thuss 

 



 10 Commercial Avenue 
Brooklyn, Wisconsin 

53521-0189 
 

 
Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee 
C/O County of Dane 
City-County Building 
210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
Madison, WI 53703 
 
December 15, 2020 
 
Dear Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee Members, 
 
We are writing to you regarding Payne and Dolan's Petition CUP #2510 on behalf of the residents of the Village of 
Brooklyn. NOTE - the public notice stated written testimony must be submitted by December 15, however a cut-off time 
was NOT specified. 
 
On December 14, 2020 the Village of Brooklyn board met and discussed Payne and Dolan's Petition CUP #2510 with our 
residents. As a result of that discussion, we created a survey (responses enclosed) so their views could be captured, 
quantified and shared with you.   
 
On page 4 of Payne and Dolan’s CUP application, number 2, they state, “The uses, values, and enjoyment of other 
property in the neighborhood for purposes already permitted shall be in no foreseeable manner substantially impaired or 
diminished by establishment, maintenance or operation of the conditional use.” The applicant has failed to provide ANY 
support from certified appraisers that an asphalt plant located within 340 yards of a residence will NOT devalue said 
property. There are 93 residences and a daycare center 340 to 638 yards due south of the facility. ALL of those properties 
WILL be DEVALUED by this proposed plant, which WILL cause the Village of Brooklyn to loose property tax revenue. The 
applicant makes NO mention of compensation for these losses to either the property owners or the Village of Brooklyn. 
 
On page 5 of Payne and Dolan’s CUP application, number 3, they state, “The land uses on the surrounding properties are 
predominantly agriculture. The land use on the property to the south is a reclaimed mineral extraction site.” The applicant 
has OMITTED the fact that 93 residences and a daycare center are 340 to 638 yards due south of the facility and the 
Elementary school is 880 yards south west of the facility and WILL be negatively impacted by the proposed plant.  
 
The proposed asphalt plant is a portable plant and will not be run year round. It is our understanding the applicant intends 
to operate the proposed asphalt plant mostly during the summer when the families that live in the 93 residences 340 to 
638 yards due south would like to enjoy their yards. Despite the odor mitigation proposed, smells will still be carried to the 
adjacent residences by the wind. Regardless of how often the proposed plant is used, it WILL STILL DEVALUE the 
surrounding properties.   
 
Even the best mitigation strategies are not 100% effective; petroleum based products can seep into the ground water and 
lead to illness, cancer and other long term health problems.  
 
During the first five hours our survey was open, we received 131 responses.  Of the 131 responses, 113 opposed this 
CUP application. We have attached the survey summary for your review. 
 
We will keep the survey open until December 18th and present updated results to this committee during the December 
22nd meeting.   
 
On behalf of the residents of the Village of Brooklyn, we respectfully request this CUP application be denied.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
The Village of Brooklyn Board Members  
 
and 
 
 
 
Brit Springer 
President, Village of Brooklyn 



Village of Brooklyn - Payne and Dolan Asphalt Questionnaire

1 / 12

90.08% 118

9.92% 13

Q1 Do you understand the proposed Payne & Dolan hot-mix asphalt plant
is located in the Town of Oregon immediately adjacent to our

northern border and is therefore OUTSIDE the Village of Brooklyn’s
jurisdiction?

Answered: 131 Skipped: 0

Total Respondents: 131  

Yes

No
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69.47% 91

16.79% 22

6.11% 8

3.82% 5

3.82% 5

Q2 Payne and Dolan assert that the uses, values, and enjoyment of other
property in the neighborhood (e.g., the ~93 residences and daycare center
from 340 to 638 yards away and the Elementary school 880 yards away)
for purposes already permitted shall be in NO FORESEEABLE MANNER

SUBSTANTIALLY impaired or diminished by the establishment,
maintenance or operation of the proposed hot-mix asphalt plant.

Answered: 131 Skipped: 0

Total Respondents: 131  

Strongly
DISAGREE

DISAGREE 

Neither agree
nor disagree

AGREE

Strongly AGREE
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55.73% 73

22.90% 30

13.74% 18

2.29% 3

5.34% 7

Q3 The proposed hot-mix asphalt plant will SUBSTANTIALLY impair my
ability to enjoy my property in the Village of Brooklyn.

Answered: 131 Skipped: 0

Total Respondents: 131

Strongly AGREE

AGREE

Neither agree
nor disagree

DISAGREE

Strongly
DISAGREE
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Q4 Please list the specific aspects of the proposed hot-mix asphalt plant that will negatively impact your ability to enjoy your property.
Answered: 83 Skipped: 48

2 / 5

# RESPONSES DATE

1 Mess, air quality, noise 12/15/2020 6:10 PM

2 Smell and any potential environmental impacts known or currently unknown. 12/15/2020 5:51 PM

3 Concerns over noise, traffic, and smell 12/15/2020 5:38 PM

4 Smell noise traffic 12/15/2020 5:32 PM

5 Quality of air by introducing known carcinogens into the environment. 12/15/2020 4:53 PM

6 Noise, smell 12/15/2020 4:46 PM

7 Noise, air pollution, odorous smell, increase traffic on 2 lane roads. 12/15/2020 4:26 PM

8 Dust and sand piles are currently blowing from Payne& Doyle sand quarry into our homes and
lungs. They claim non existent tree berms will also protect us from asphalt plant. The small
trees they planted are dead and not shielding us now!

12/15/2020 4:25 PM

9 Asphalt plants are known to produce airborne carcinogens. 12/15/2020 4:20 PM

10 Decreased property value. Hours of operation being abused as current jake break ordinances
are by current semis going through. Roads will be effected and ruined. Potential air quality
concerns.

12/15/2020 4:17 PM

11 The smell will make it difficult to enjoy being outside on our property, and we are concerned
about carcinogens

12/15/2020 4:03 PM

12 Beyond the impact of my properties value, noise, etc., the increase of truck traffic to and from
the plant would cause additional safety concerns.

12/15/2020 4:01 PM

13 Pollutants in the air are dangerous for everyone including my animals 12/15/2020 4:00 PM

14 air quality 12/15/2020 3:49 PM

15 Chemicals being released into the air, diminishing property values 12/15/2020 3:36 PM

16 I have concerns with noise levels, debris causing discoloration of my property, air quality and
increased traffic. Also, the glaring obvious concern of the disrupted view out of my patio door,
bedroom and living room windows.

12/15/2020 3:34 PM

17 sight sound smell breath maybe even taste ,probably all basic sences...traffic etc etc 12/15/2020 3:27 PM

18 The toxic chemicals that are released. 12/15/2020 3:25 PM

19 Pollutants and decrease value on home 12/15/2020 3:25 PM

20 Toxic fumes known to cause health problems, reduction in property value, & noise pollution. 12/15/2020 3:23 PM

21 asphalt smells - even with the suppressor (the oxygen scavenger). Petroleum derivatives and
particles are bad for the water and air quality.

12/15/2020 3:22 PM

22 Cancer causing chemicals in the air. 12/15/2020 3:20 PM

23 Property value, smell, fumes, etc 12/15/2020 3:19 PM

24 bad smell, debris, noise, pollution 12/15/2020 3:18 PM

25 Truck traffic. Both with noise and increased traffic. 12/15/2020 3:18 PM

26 This is basically in my backyard. I don't want the smell, any pollution, additional noise, or
additional truck traffic. The current site and the farm located on that site are already enough of
problem, burning trash, and causing noise pollution.

12/15/2020 3:14 PM

27 smell (their mitigation strategy is NOT as effective as their application portrays), environmental
(petroleum based products like asphalt negatively impact water and air quality)

12/15/2020 3:12 PM

28 I'm concerned about the potential for dust, and chemicals being used to conceal the smell
(also concerned for the smell that may be stronger than the chemical used to conceal.

12/15/2020 3:07 PM

29 Smell, noise, air quality 12/15/2020 3:05 PM

30 Air quality, smell, and noise. 12/15/2020 3:05 PM



Village of Brooklyn - Payne and Dolan Asphalt Questionnaire
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31 Safety – industrial activity immediately adjacent of residential neighborhood, elementary
school, and daycare Pollution - Asphalt plants are known to produce toxic air pollutants,
including arsenic, benzene, formaldehyde, and cadmium, that may cause cancer, central
nervous system problems, liver damage, respiratory problems and skin irritation. Noise & odor
- Unpleasant odor emitting from: the asphalt plant, asphalt being loaded into trucks, asphalt
being transported, and diesel fumes from trucks. Traffic - Increased truck traffic on MM, 92,
104. Truck traffic on these routes has been increasing for years thanks to businesses such as
the Paine & Dolan gravel pit, and industrial dairy farms off 104 to the south. This will only
increase that traffic. Trucks deteriorate roadways and impact quality of life within the village
limits (speeding, jack brakes, etc.). Property values - The hot mix asphalt plant activity will
negatively affect the value of properties all around its perimeter and of Brooklyn as a whole.

12/15/2020 2:59 PM

32 Noise, smell, traffic 12/15/2020 2:55 PM

33 Traffic on MM is already congested enough and poses a traffic risk. In addition, concern with
toxins that will be released by the plant.

12/15/2020 2:53 PM

34 Reduction of air quality, and an increase in noise pollution and odor. 12/15/2020 2:51 PM

35 Pollution/smell/noise, traffic/congestion on MM, worry about carcinogens in air and property
devaluation potential

12/15/2020 2:50 PM

36 toxic air pollutants with potential for long term damage - including cancer, central nervous
system problems, liver damage, respiratory problems, etc.; Also, fumes/smell, pollution, noise,
lower property values,

12/15/2020 2:46 PM

37 Smell 12/15/2020 2:38 PM

38 Not only will are there noise and odor concerns but there environmental concerns, specifically
groundwater and air quality issues.

12/15/2020 2:35 PM

39 Smell, noise and concern for pollution. 12/15/2020 2:32 PM

40 Fumes, potentially harmful off gassing, traffic 12/15/2020 2:32 PM

41 It is a risk for health and property value. 12/15/2020 2:30 PM

42 Property value decrease alone negatively impacts the enjoyment of my property. The
chemicals released in the air negatively effect my health, my children's health. We moved here
to enjoy our outdoor space. This plant will not allow us to do that.

12/15/2020 2:29 PM

43 it’s not about “enjoying” my property - it’s about the severe health implications for all that come
from being so close to a manufacturing facility that will produce known air pollutants and
carcinogens. This is especially unconscionable when children - the people most vulnerable to
toxins - will be directly impacted

12/15/2020 2:28 PM

44 None 12/15/2020 2:24 PM

45 Noise,smell,traffic 12/15/2020 2:18 PM

46 Smell 12/15/2020 2:11 PM

47 Is there a plan for chemicals released into the air? What specific benefits would there be for
residents of Brooklyn?

12/15/2020 2:10 PM

48 Possibly more traffic as I do not live close 12/15/2020 2:07 PM

49 Possibly traffic. And the smell 12/15/2020 2:05 PM

50 Smell 12/15/2020 2:05 PM

51 The health risks of my family. 12/15/2020 2:05 PM

52 Traffic in and out, noise of trucks and odor 12/15/2020 2:03 PM

53 HEALTH: Asphalt plants release millions of pounds of chemicals to the air, including many
Cancer-causing toxic air pollutants such as arsenic, benzene, formaldehyde and cadmium.
Exposure to these toxics may cause cancer, central nervous system problems, liver damage,
respiratory problems and skin irritation. The proposed location is absolutely the worst for the
community, due to many houses including a day care center are within less than a block.
PORPERTY VALUE: A study on the adverse impacts on property values and health for

12/15/2020 2:02 PM
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residents living near asphalt plants, documented losses of up to 56 percent because of the
presence of a nearby asphalt plant.

54 Odor and noise. 12/15/2020 1:59 PM

55 Previous studies have shown hazardous emissions from asphalt plants and a almost
guaranteed reduction in property value.

12/15/2020 1:56 PM

56 We, as residents, pay an exorbitant amount of property taxes for very little village amenities.
Having an asphalt plant in our neighborhood is another hit to our village. It will cause families
to possible want to stay more indoors due to the smell & deter families from wanting to move
to our village. Please reconsider this plan, as it is not a good place for this plant.

12/15/2020 1:56 PM

57 SMELL Unsure of noise levels. 12/15/2020 1:51 PM

58 Smell, noise, trucks in and out of the plant, potential pollutants, decreased property value,
visual pollution

12/15/2020 1:48 PM

59 The smell and noise. Air quality 12/15/2020 1:46 PM

60 None 12/15/2020 1:44 PM

61 Traffic and noise. 12/15/2020 1:42 PM

62 Strong smell, noise, and reduce my property value as well as deter new residents to Brooklyn. 12/15/2020 1:40 PM

63 Noise, air, water pollution. 12/15/2020 1:40 PM

64 -peace and quiet -the smell -the increased use of roads 12/15/2020 1:40 PM

65 The plant will in my view directly out my front window from my living room. Not to mention the
fact that this will more than likely take my property value down...that is unacceptable. I have
worked hard to earn a nice house and I will be dammed if some company will bring that value
down!!

12/15/2020 1:37 PM

66 Noise. Truck traffic and smell. 12/15/2020 1:34 PM

67 The smell of the asphalt and the additional trucks on are road to Brooklyn. 12/15/2020 1:24 PM

68 The smell of the asphalt gives me headaches. 12/15/2020 1:22 PM

69 Smell, safety and noise 12/15/2020 1:17 PM

70 Carcinogens, noise, unpleasant smells, concern for how they manage their equipment and
waste for environmental concerns.

12/15/2020 1:15 PM

71 Chemical pollution, noise pollution, property devaluation 12/15/2020 1:14 PM

72 Concern over asphalt odor from the plant and increased semi truck traffic. 12/15/2020 1:12 PM

73 Smelling hot tar fumes is not compatible with how close this is to a residential neighborhood.
Having a plant like this near our homes will reduce property values since people will be
concerned with smoke, noise and smells.

12/15/2020 1:11 PM

74 Odor, but primarily the known health effects of living near one and the carcinogenic materials
that they give off.

12/15/2020 1:10 PM

75 I don't forsee it negatively impacting me. I like nice roads so there needs to be a place to do
that plus this is only temporary

12/15/2020 1:06 PM

76 Smell, air quality 12/15/2020 1:01 PM

77 Noise pollution. Added traffic to the already many dump trucks coming in and out of quarry.
Added smell

12/15/2020 1:00 PM

78 Smell, noise 12/15/2020 12:55 PM

79 This will be basically in my backyard and will not be able to enjoy my summer nights out back
having to smell the asphalt. I live right next to the farm and am not looking forward to this at
all. I also see losing value to my home because of this and no one wanting to buy our home
with this plant here.

12/15/2020 12:51 PM

80 Airborne pollution seems likely with asphalt. 12/15/2020 12:51 PM
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81 Smell, decrease in property value 12/15/2020 12:49 PM

82 Smell, heavy duty traffic 12/15/2020 12:48 PM

83 It will not negatively effect us. It will be great for our community and bring in another business 12/15/2020 12:47 PM

84 Smell and air quality major concerns as well as possibly noise and traffic, additional less major
concerns

12/15/2020 12:45 PM
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64.71% 55

20.00% 17

7.06% 6

4.71% 4

3.53% 3

Q5 The proposed hot-mix asphalt plant will SUBSTANTIALLY devalue my
property.

Answered: 85 Skipped: 46

Total Respondents: 85  

Strongly agree

Agree

Neither agree
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Disagree

Strongly
disagree
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63.53% 54

17.65% 15

9.41% 8

7.06% 6

2.35% 2

Q6 Payne and Dolan assert the proposed hot-mix asphalt plant will
NOT IMPEDE the normal and orderly

DEVELOPMENT or IMPROVEMENT of the surrounding property.
Answered: 85 Skipped: 46

Total Respondents: 85  
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57.65% 49

42.35% 36

Q7 Prior to the public hearing on December 22, 2020, will you contact the
members of the Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee

[JERRY BOLLIG (Chairperson)  - bollig.jerry@countyofdane.com,
MICHELE DOOLAN - Doolan.Michele@countyofdane.com, SARAH

SMITH - smith.sarah@countyofdane.com, STEVEN PETERS -
peters.steven@countyofdane.com and TIM KIEFER

kiefer.timothy@countyofdane.com] via email to express your views?
Answered: 85 Skipped: 46

Total Respondents: 85  

Yes

No
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37.65% 32

62.35% 53

Q8 Before the public hearing on December 22, 2020, will you contact the
members of the Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee

[JERRY BOLLIG (Chairperson) 608-835-7520,  MICHELE DOOLAN 608-
335-7484, SARAH SMITH 608-492-0027, STEVEN PETERS 608-616-
5692 and TIM KIEFER 608-358-7213]  via telephone to express your

views?
Answered: 85 Skipped: 46

Total Respondents: 85  

Yes

No
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57.65% 49

42.35% 36

Q9 Do you plan to ATTEND the Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation
Committee public hearing on this matter on December 22, 2020 at 6:30

pm?NOTE: Anyone wishing to attend and listen to the meeting can do so
by using the following links:  By computer:

https://us02web.zoom.us/s/86011693346  By phone: Dial 1-888-788-0099.
Enter Webinar ID: 860 1169 3346

Answered: 85 Skipped: 46

Total Respondents: 85  

Yes

No
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7.06% 6

92.94% 79

Q10 Will you REGISTER TO SPEAK at the Dane County Zoning and Land
Regulation Committee public hearing on this matter on December 22, 2020

at 6:30 pm?NOTE: All persons wishing to speak on this proposal MUST
register via computer prior to the meeting (At least 1 hour). Using the

ZOOM app, please enter Webinar ID: 860 1169 3346. After registering,
you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining

the webinar.
Answered: 85 Skipped: 46

Total Respondents: 85  
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100.00% 85

0.00% 0

100.00% 85

3.53% 3

100.00% 85

100.00% 85

100.00% 85

0.00% 0

0.00% 0

0.00% 0

Q11 To confirm you are a resident of the Village of Brooklyn, please enter
your contact information.  IF YOU DO NOT PROVIDE THIS
INFORMATION YOUR RESPONSE WILL BE DISCARDED. 

Answered: 85 Skipped: 46

ANSWER CHOICES RESPONSES

Full Name

Company

Address

Address 2

City/Town

State/Province

ZIP/Postal Code

Country

Email Address

Phone Number
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72.94% 62

27.06% 23

Q12 Would you like to be notified if there are subsequent meetings
regarding this issue?

Answered: 85 Skipped: 46

Total Respondents: 85  
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